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If this trip/condition would have prevented the EDG from starting, accelerating and
assuming the required load during an emergency condition, it would have been
considered a valid failure of the EDG unit.

The run that was in progress on May 25, 1992, was a post-maintenance/post
modfication test. This test was not being performed to demonstrate operability of
the EDG unit. This test was being performed to ensure that all components that
were affected by RFO5 maintenance (DRQR) and modifications were operating

properly.

During this run, the EDG output breaker tripped open. This occurrence was
attributed to excessive resistance at the rectifier bridge selector switch. During the
outage, extensive maintenance had been performed on the EDG that could have
affected the resistance of the switch. Therefore, it is considered to be an invalid
failure,

This EDG run was inappropriately classified as a valid successful test by
operations surveillance coordinator due to an inadequate procedure.

Plant surveillance procedure 06-OP-1P75-V-0011 requires that all start attempts,
including those from bona fide signals, be logged. The procedure also directs
personnel to describe the occurrence in sufficient detail to permit independent
determination of the validity of the run. In this particular case, the diesel was
being run in accordance with special instructions prepared by engineering. These
instructions directed operations personnel to start the EDG unit using our approved
EDG procedures. Operations personnel elected to use the monthiy surveillance
procedure to start and load the EDG unit.

The start was logged as required. However, the log entry did not specify that this
run was a post-maintenance/post modification run. It only specified the monthly
surveillance as the reason for the start attempt. The independent review of the
start of the EDG unit could not distinguish this run from a normal surveillance run.
Due to the EDG unit operating for one hour at > 50 % loaa, it was determined to
be a valid successtul test, as specified by the procedure. This determine tion was
in error. The test should have been classified as an invalid test as speci’ied by
C.2.e.(7).
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Additionally, the procedure also contained an inappropriate statement concerning
the length of time that the EDG unit ran at > 50 % load. It stated that if the diesel
met this criterion, the test was a valid success and any subsequent failure would
be classified as invalid As mentioned above, this statement was inappropriate and
contributed to this occurrence.

The procedure has been changed to delete that statement. The log entry
associated with subject test was revised to indicate an invalid test. Further
reviews are also in progress to determine further enhancements to our current
program,

Additionally, this submitta! serves as a revision to Special Report 92-003 which
was dated June 26, 1992.

Yours truly,
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